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WHAT’S INSIDE  

  Pages 2 - 4 

Challenges turned into opportunities. 

Let’s hear the insights from our teachers 

on the swift and coordinated actions 

taken as one Keming Family during the 

FHBL period. 

  Pages 5 - 7 

Every cloud has a silver lining. Read 

what our parents have to say about 

creating precious memories and 

appreciating their children’s strengths in 

this period of FHBL. 

  Pages 8 -14 

Though their lives at the start of FHBL 

just became very different overnight, 

read how our students stayed positive 

during this period amidst the uncertainty 

surrounding them.   

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Courage doesn’t 

always roar. 

Sometimes 

courage is that 

quiet voice at the 

end of the day 

saying, “I will try 

again tomorrow.” 

June 2020 

#Kemingunited 

Dear Parents, 

We would like to welcome our students back to school from their Full Home-based 
Learning (FHBL) and mid-year holidays! Although FHBL was a new experience for 
all our students, we are proud that they stayed engaged and conscientious in their 
quest to learn.  This new experience has helped our students to realise the new 
possibilities in the ways that they can learn, especially via technology. We are also 
heartened to know that our students were helpful and cooperative at home during 
the FHBL. Many of them also found the time to bond with family members and have 
activities together.  As we start Term 3, we urge our students to continue to observe 
personal hygiene and help one another to follow the safety measures so that our 
school remains a safe and conducive place for learning. 

In our End-of-Semester 1 letter to parents, we invited you to pen a few thoughts to 
thank your child for demonstrating resilience or a family member for supporting you 
during this period. We are glad to receive several notes of thanks from our parents 
to their children and family members.  The parents have allowed us to share their 
notes of thanks in this newsletter as an encouragement to all of us.  Our teachers 
and students have also written their reflections on their learning during FHBL. We 
would like to thank our staff members for adjusting to the challenges and reaching 
out to students and parents the best they could during FHBL.  

We invite you to read the notes of thanks and reflections in this newsletter.  Thank 
you once again for your support and cooperation.  

                                                                                                         Mrs Yap Dai Jee             

 

  A MESSAGE FROM OUR PRINCIPAL 
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  FEATURING OUR TEACHERS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

A walk into our  

Virtual Classrooms… 

 
When designing lessons, I often put 
myself in the shoes of my students. I try 
to make it as straightforward as possible 
for my lower primary students, for them 
to better understand the HBL lessons.  

 
I also ensure that I am available online to 
respond to questions posted by my 
students. Sometimes, I may also post a 
quick video to clear any misconceptions 
students may have after completing the 
assignment.   
 
I am proud of what my students have 
achieved during this HBL period. 
 
                                    ~By Mdm Sabrena  
 
                                             
 

 
Although it has been rather hectic at times, I certainly have some great takeaways from this learning experience. To be 
honest, if not for this Full Home-based Learning (FHBL), I do not think that I would have learnt about so many different 
educational technological tools available out there and tried them out within such a short period of time. I have learnt to 
refine my lessons through trial and error and through feedback from my students. My students certainly gave great 
suggestions!  
  
Overall, I am grateful for this learning experience. It always feels great to have encouraging colleagues who are open to 
feedback, receptive to new ideas and spur you on to try out new things. However, the learning does not end here. It 
certainly continues… As I type this, I am looking at two more new ICT tools, ‘WordWall’ and ‘Educaplay’ and how I can 
use these to teach Tamil and engage my students even better. 
 
                                                                                                                                                                  ~By Ms Archana 

 
 
 

 

                                                                            
                                                              
I used the SLS chat to carry out my 
FTGP-Keming Chat with my 
students. I sent out an 
announcement to inform my class 
that there will be a Keming Chat on 
SLS, one day before the actual 
chat. The announcement function 
in SLS portal is very helpful and I 
could inform and disseminate 
information to my students easily.  
 
During Keming Chat, students were 
asked to do a voice recording on 
the following question, ‘What do 
they look forward to do during the 
school holidays?’ I was elated to 
hear their voice recordings.  
 
The students’ responses were very 
heart-warming. I am glad that they 
picked up a new skill during the 
Circuit Breaker month. 
                              ~By Mrs Qu Li Hui 
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  CHALLENGES TURN OPPORTUNITIES! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
It was an ambivalent time of anxiousness, uncertainty and mindfulness just as it was for other teachers and me. 
Time was given, albeit short, to prepare HBL packages. Being a novice to many new software and applications, we 
embraced the idea of novelty and learning and soared beyond to learn and apply what we have found out 
individually and collectively for the betterment of the students.   
 
As much as anxiousness and hesitations were involved, the teachers and I managed to overcome it to ensure there 
was joy in learning at the end of the day for the students and this needed to be the mainstay in a few, if not all, of 
the lesson packages that were sent out.  
  
Through the anxiousness and uncertainty of the time, the prerequisite of mindfulness to students’ needs prevailed 
at the end.  The Full Home-based Learning (FHBL) experience can be aptly summed up in the words of Zig Ziglar, 
“Difficult roads can often lead to beautiful destinations.  The best is yet to come.” 
 
                                                                                                                                                          ~By Mr Gejendran 

  

 

 

To support the school’s transition to Full Home-based Learning (FHBL) during 
the Circuit breaker period, I did my part to prepare both online and hardcopy 
HBL materials.   
 
I also initiated more interaction with parents via the class dojo platform for them 
to be more involved in their child’s learning and therefore, increasing the 
support the students have.   
 
I believe it is important that students get help to ease them through the 
transition from school-based to home-based learning.  I have also joined the 
SG Learning Designers Facebook group to learn from fellow colleagues in the 
fraternity.  This group shares ideas on creating meaningful online lessons.  
Sharing of resources and ideas to support one another during this FHBL period 
have definitely helped me a lot.  
                                                                                                   ~ By Mdm Serene See 

 

 

The implementation of Full Home-based Learning (FHBL)) is a steep learning 
curve for all of us (teachers, students and parents).  

However, I am grateful that we have the experience of designing lesson 
packages long before the Circuit Breaker and thus, we are quite prepared for a 
full HBL. I am also glad that I learned a lot of new ICT tools (namely Deck Toys, 
Loom, Jamboard, Quizziz) shared by fellow colleagues during this period. 

The full HBL gives teachers the opportunity to explore new ways of teaching. 
Although it cannot substitute face-to-face teaching, it is definitely an effective 
way to engage students when they are at home. 

                                                                   ~ By Mdm Wong Wee Cheng 
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  DIFFERENT SKILL SETS, DIFFERENT MINDSETS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
During the Full Home-based Learning (FHBL), I was concerned that my Primary 2 students would not be able to catch up 
with learning on their own for such an extended period. I set up a Padlet page for Keming Chat so that they have a 
platform to connect with me and to share their well-being after my phone calls to them. The last two weeks, I tried Google 
Meet and Zoom to connect with them and took the opportunity to do a book sharing using a wordless book titled, “Journey”.  
 
I was proud of students of 2 Pearl as most of them were able to complete the tasks in SLS. Looking at them in their home 
attire showcasing their work made me feel glad and relieved that they were doing fine.  
 
Through the book sharing, I discovered more about their experiences at home. They were generally happy at home as 
they got to spend more time with their family.  
 
                                                                                                                                                               ~By Mr Michael Sim 

 

 

There were many useful things that I learnt 
from the Full Home-based Learning 
(FHBL) and Work From Home (WFH) 
experience. It was a steep learning curve 
for everyone.  

There were many interesting tools that 
were shared on the SLS sharing groups on 
Facebook. I started experimenting with 
different teaching tools on SLS and I 
pushed myself out of my comfort zone to 
use certain tools which I felt made the 
lesson packages more interesting.   

This is probably going to be the new 
normal for a while in these extraordinary 
times. So both my students and I will have 
to adapt fast in these changing times.                  

                              ~ By Mrs Low Seok Yin 

                                                                                                                                

 

I am proud that we came together as a 
level to design science project-based 
packages for students to continue to 
experience online project work. Students 
are given a topic beforehand to research 
on before they come together to discuss 
what they have found out.  The topics are 
also closely related to their everyday life, 
“Hydroponics” and “Urban Farming”.  

Students feel a great sense of 
achievement whenever they learn new 
knowledge, and are given the opportunity 
to speculate an answer of their own. 
Curiosity is a huge motivator for learning. 
A Passion for Learning Begins with a 
Spark!                                    

                                        ~By Mr Richard Lim                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
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  BEING APPRECIATIVE OF OUR FAMILY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Creating precious 

memories… 
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  EVERY CLOUD HAS A SILVER LINING!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

Dear Chloe, 

Being alone at home is not an easy task at your 
age and I am so proud of you for being so 
independent during this critical period when Daddy 
and Mummy have to be away at work.  

We are grateful that you are able to complete your 
tasks given by your teachers without much 
supervision from us. 

Lastly, we would like to say “THANK YOU” for 

your understanding.       

                                              Parent, 2 Jade 2020                                                                                                          
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  PRECIOUS BONDING MOMENTS 
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Joy of Learning continues  

from Home… 

 

Full Home-Based Learning (FHBL) became an important stage in our fight against COVID-19 

where we needed to stay home, stay safe, and help our children stay curious. Here are some 

of our Keming FHBL highlights. 
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      WHAT ARE OUR STUDENTS SAYING? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

Learning in a different way… 

Screen time became more interesting 

with the fun and entertaining tasks 

given by teachers. Comic drawings, 

escape rooms, online recordings, 

timed quizzes and virtual experiments 

were some of the tools we found joy 

in learning during FHBL. 
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  HEART FULL OF GRATITUDE 
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 FEELING CARED AND SUPPORTED 

 

 

Practising personal hygiene 

Daily temperature-taking in class 
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 STAYING POSITIVE  

 

 

                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meaningfully engaged while  
sitting apart in class 
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      EMBRACING CHALLENGES  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Having fun exercising while 
maintaining social distancing 
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